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Search for the Next Tech Girl Superhero Competition 

The students have worked extremely hard and given up many lunch times to participate in this              

competition. Teams identified a problem in our local community, then researched and documented a   

solution in a business plan, attempted to code an app prototype and pitched it in a public video. The 

‘Search for the Next Tech Girl Superhero’ competition has encouraged our students to consider a career 

in STEM and even start their own business one day.  

Group 1 

(Felicity, Hayley, Krystal and 

Lily)  

What is the problem your 

app solves? 

Our app is called ‘Hire Me!’ 

It helps people who are 

homeless or unemployed 

find work. It also helps raise 

money for a local charity. 

What has been a             

challenge? 

To try and work as a team 

and  making an app is a lot 

harder than you think. 

Group 2 

(Emily, Keira, Mia, Mya and 

Tarlay) 

What is the problem your 

app solves? 

Our app is called ‘Stop 

Drop!!’ It stops people from 

littering. This is important 

because rubbish kills        

animals. 

How has it been working in 

a group?  

Great! We are all getting 

along and have been able to 

work as a team and in pairs. 

What have you learnt      

during the competition? 

How to work together and 

to code/use technology 

better. 

Group 3 

(Kaitlyn, Kayde and Naomi) 

What is the problem your 

app solves? 

Our app, ‘Help Me Help 

You’ solves the problem of 

lost children by the         

community keeping a sharp 

eye and posting any of the 

child’s last photos and     

location. All information is 

communicated to the      

police. 

What has been a             

challenge? 

Some of the coding has 

been difficult but we are 

starting to get the hang of 

it. 
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STAGE 1 BLACKBUTT NATURE  

RESERVE EXCURSION 

On first day back to school Stage 1 went on a mystery excursion to Blackbutt Nature Reserve. Students 
had a wonderful day spotting Australian native animals, fighting off the beautiful Lorikeets in the aviary 
and spying on the sleepy koalas.  

Year 1 enjoyed meeting and handling certain Australian native animals, learning about their diets and   
environment. While, Year 2 went on an animal hunt amongst the trees and learnt all about animal         
diversity. We ate a yummy barbecue lunch and the children loved playing on the playground equipment. 
Then it was time to go home... 

What an amazing adventure! 
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Early Stage 1 were very excited when 4/5P visited our rooms to show us their skills at coding.  

They were able to make the robots form letters and were excellent at explaining and helping 

the Kindergarten children move the robots.  

It was lovely to see the interaction between the children and we hope you can visit us again. 

Thank you Mr Power and 4/5 P. 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Ryan H who was the winner of the    

NAIDOC raffle that was offered last Term.  School Leaders 

presented Ryan with the beautiful blanket that was     

donated by Pat, one of our lovely community members. 
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On Tuesday 30th July, 2019 Stage 3 had the opportunity to participate in a School Leadership day. To 

kick the day off, students had the privilege of listening to keynote speaker, Nathan Strempel. Nathan 

spoke to the students about how leadership evolves as we grow. Leadership begins with                   

acknowledging your own special qualities and sharing them with others. Being a leader is not about 

having a badge, but about how we can help others around us.  

"Being a leader is making positive, everyday choices that affect our lives and the lives of others" 

Students participated in team building activities and were introduced to their leadership buddies and 

peer support groups. Later in the term all Stage 3 will take on teaching roles and teach small groups of 

younger students all about building relationships and the importance of valuing themselves and     

others.   

At the conclusion of the day’s activities all students were asked to score the day out of 10 and provide 

a quick sentence to describe how they felt about the day. The day rated an overwhelmingly positive 9 

out of 10 and students commented... 

"Nathan was inspiring and funny"... Mitchell  

"You don't need a badge to be a leader, you can still show respect and help others without a badge. 

"... Emily  

"I learnt that when we get something wrong it helps build our mind and give us more information 

about what we are working on, " ... Jase  

"Tech Girls presentation was inspiring" ... Keira  



TERM 3 STAFF  

DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Monday 19th August, 2019 will 

be the Staff Development Day 

for Term 3, 2019. 

Students do not attend on this 

day. 

EDUCATION WEEK ASSEMBLY 

WEDNESDAY 7th AUGUST, 2019 

11.00AM - SPECIAL PICNIC LUNCH 

12-12.45PM - OPEN CLASSROOMS 

1.00PM - ASSEMBLY 
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Tree Day 

On Friday 26th July, 2019, 1C and 4/5P planted some trees around the school as part of 

‘Tree Day’. Cessnock City Council was very generous and provided us with the compost 

and plants.  
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WORLD OF MATHS 

Students in Stage 2 and 3 participated in the ‘World of Maths’ program on Wednesday 31st  July, 2019. 

They were engaged in mathematical problem solving through hands on activities and games. 

Ella - It was hard and I was stuck in the learning pit so I kept trying harder! 

Koby & Tynan - It’s confusing and challenging so we had to work as a team to ask questions to figure out 

the answers. We had to listen to the instructions carefully. 

Ivy, Layla & Hayley - Maths is challenging but fun at the same time so just keep trying and don’t give up! 
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WHAT’S ON IN PBL 

 

In PBL over the next 3 weeks, students will be working with their class to reflect on how they practise 

being Safe, Respectful Learners in our school. Students will be looking at each PBL value and the      

corresponding skills. They will then assign their class a score out of 10, with 10 meaning that all        

students in the class have a strong understanding and application of the focus skill.  

This process of self evaluation and reflection will assist all students in their movement towards    

achieving their PAWS badge and being engaged, positive members of their school community.  

Let's Celebrate! 

Each term the PBL team reflects on behaviour data to assess whole school needs and celebrate our 

successes. In Term 2 we had an AMAZING 90% of students receiving 0 -1 Formal Notifications!!! This is 

an incredible result and is reflective of the hard work put in by students, staff and families to ensure all 

children are on track and engaged in positive learning.  

We also had over 450 students receiving positive rewards to acknowledge their success. 

Keep up the fantastic work Abermain!!! 

On Wednesday  31st July, 2019 the School Leaders and House Leaders travelled out to Cessnock     

Performing Arts to listen to Damien Thomlinson.  His inspirational story taught us how to get through 

challenges, not to give up and how to be the best leader we can be.  We were only there for a short 

period of time but learnt so much.  The breakfast was terrific and it was an amazing day. 

Tahlee and Ayasha 
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Welcome back to another exciting Term of wonderful things happening at our school! 

2019 Education Week’s theme is ”Every Student, Every Voice”.  Working collaboratively with other        

students and teachers, our young people grow into engaged learners and ethical citizens able to            

contribute positively to their school and wider community.  Our Education Week assembly is being 

held at the school on Wednesday 7th August, 2019.  Parents/carers are welcome to join their child 

for a picnic lunch, visit their child’s  classroom, followed by our Education Week Awards  Assembly. 

Cessnock Community of Great Public Schools (CCGPS) Education Week Awards will be held at Mount 

View High School between 4pm - 5:30pm on Wednesday 7th  August, 2019. Everyone is welcome to 

come along and celebrate with our school’s award recipients . 

Congratulations to Stage 1 staff and students who attended their mystery excursion to Blackbutt   

Nature Reserve last week. We have been fortunate to read some of the great stories that have been         

generated by the students following their day out. Keep up the great work! 

Earlier this week our hall was transformed into a conference centre for our Stage 3 Student          

Leadership Conference. Guest speaker, Nathan Strempel, encouraged students to make the most of 

the moment right now, and to be courageous enough to fail on their way to success. They 

then engaged in activities to build confidence and inspire them to become everyday leaders by 

putting others first. The day pre-empts our upcoming peer support group lessons that will be led by 

our Stage 3 students. A special thank you needs to go to Mrs Gibbs who worked so hard to create 

this fun and informative day for our students, and to our wonderful canteen staff who provided the 

delicious food. 

On Wednesday 31st July, 2019, our Student and House Leaders attended the Cessnock Council 

School Leaders Breakfast. They enjoyed a lovely breakfast and were inspired by speaker Damien            

Thomlinson, who shared his own personal journey and provided some simple but powerful           

messages urging them not to allow their fears to hold them back. 

We would like to wish all our students competing  at the  Zone Athletics carnival this week the very 

best of luck. We look forward to hearing about their achievements.  Have fun, run fast, leap high and 

throw long! 

A reminder that our school P&C meeting will be held on Monday 12th  August, 2019 at 5pm in the 

library. All are welcome and encouraged to attend. 

Ian Lamph and Debbie Bower 
Principals 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 



 

TERM 3 ASSEMBLY DATES 

Year 3 to  Year 6 12/08/2019 

(held in the school hall - 2.30pm) 

Kindy    26/08/2019 

Year 1 to Year 2 02/09/2019 

Year 3 to Year 4 09/09/2019 

Year 5 to Year 6 16/09/2019 

(held on the DOTS - 2.30pm) 
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We have recently had several   
cases of nits/head lice within the 
school. 
 

 

Could you please check your child/children’s hair for 
nits and lice tonight. Head lice are only found on the 
human head and often congregate on the crown of 
the head, so that is not until you reach these last 
sections of hair that you find adult lice. However, 
heads that are severely infected will have lice       
everywhere. Head lice do not live on furniture, hats, 
bedding, carpet or anywhere else in the                  
environment. If you find any eggs or lice, please 
commence treatment. It is also recommended to 
repeat treatment every 5-6 days for the next couple 
of weeks to ensure all eggs have been  removed. 
 

Further information on head lice is also available on 
the NSW Health website at: 

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/
headlice/Pages/treatment.aspx#bookmark3 

CANBERRA 2019 

FINAL PAYMENT DUE FRIDAY 

2ND AUGUST, 2019 

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/headlice/Pages/treatment.aspx#bookmark3
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/headlice/Pages/treatment.aspx#bookmark3
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P&C NEWS 

 

NEXT P&C MEETING - MONDAY 

12th AUGUST,  2019 AT 5.00PM 

MONDAY 9TH DECEMBER, 2019 AT 6PM 

 

ZONE ATHLETICS CARNIVAL  

FRIDAY 2ND AUGUST, 2019 
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VOLUNTEERS 

If you would like to volunteer at our school 

during 2019 please ensure you have been to 

the office to complete a 2019 Volunteer    

Policy Agreement and an Appendix 5 or     

Appendix 11.  Both of these forms  need to 

be completed before  commencing volunteer 

work at Abermain Public School. 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

SMS texts will be sent between 9.45am and 

10.00am each day to inform that an absence 

has been recorded for their child.  Parents/

carers can explain the absence either by SMS 

text, in person, by phone, school email or a 

letter to the class teacher.  ALL absences must 

be explained within seven (7)  school days. 

If you are having attendance issues with your 

child, please contact the school so we can 

work together to improve their attendance at 

school. 

MEDICATIONS 

If your child requires non-prescribed or            

intermittent medication administered at 

school, parents/carers must complete a 

medication form which can be obtained 

from the school office. This form            

requires specific details of medication 

and health management.   

FOR THE SAFETY OF ALL CHILDREN MEDICATIONS 

MUST  BE HANDED TO THE OFFICE BY PARENTS/

CARERS.  MEDICATIONS ARE NOT TO BE HANDED 

TO THE STUDENT TO BRING TO OR FROM 

SCHOOL. 

A REMINDER THAT 

THERE IS TO BE NO 

SMOKING WITHIN 30 

METRES OF OUR 

SCHOOL.  

THIS INCLUDES   

VAPING AND E     

CIGARETTES  

ZONE PUBLIC SPEAKING 

The HUNTER INTER-SCHOOLS Public Speaking competition will be held on the following dates:  

Monday 26th August, 2019 – Early Stage 1 – Black Hill Public School, Black Hill 

Tuesday 27th August, 2019 – Stage 3 -  King Street Public School, Singleton 

Wednesday 28th August, 2019 – Stage 2 – King Street Public School, Singleton 

Thursday 29th August, 2019 – Stage 1 – Bellbird Public School, Bellbird 

Students who have made it through to the Zone round will be given a note with further                           

information early next week. Times have not been confirmed yet. 
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 Friday 2nd August, 2019  Zone Athletics Carnival 
       “Beanie Day” 
       Final payment for Canberra due 
 
 Wednesday 7th August, 2019 Education Week Assembly / Open Classrooms 
 
 Monday 12th August, 2019  Year 3 - 6 Assembly - 2.30pm 
       P&C Meeting - 5.00pm 
 
 Thursday 15th August , 2019  Clever Kids (2.00 - 3.00pm) 
 to Thursday 19th September 
 
 Friday 16th August, 2019  Cessnock High School Taster Lessons 
 
 Monday 19th August, 2019  Staff Development Day - Students do not attend school 
 
 Monday 26th August,  2019  Kindergarten Assembly - 2.30pm 
       Early Stage 1 Zone Public Speaking - Black Hill Public School 
 
 Tuesday 27tth August,  2019  Stage 3 Zone Public Speaking - Singleton Public School 
 
 Wednesday 28th August,  2019 Stage 2 Zone Public Speaking - Singleton Public School 
 
 Thursday 29th August,  2019 Stage 1 Zone Public Speaking - Bellbird Public School 
 
 Monday 2nd September, 2019 Year 1 - 2 Assembly - 2.30pm 
 
 Monday 9th September, 2019 Year 3 - 4 Assembly - 2.30pm 
 
 Monday 16th September, 2019 Year 5 - 6 Assembly - 2.30pm  
   
 Tuesday 24th  September, 2019 Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 
           to Friday 27th September 
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 SCHOOL WEBSITE 

http://www.abermain-schools.nsw.edu.au 

SCHOOL FACEBOOK PAGE 

Abermain Public School 

NOTES WILL NOT BE REPRINTED AT SCHOOL.  COPIES OF NOTES 

CAN BE OBTAINED ON OUR SCHOOL WEBSITE. 
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